
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
M I N U T E S  

 
WEDNESDAY, March 3, 2004, 9:00 A.M. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER  - The meeting convened at 9:04 a.m.  Those present were Hearing Officer 
 Phil Coebergh, Acting City Attorney John Shaver and Deputy City Clerk Juanita Peterson 
 
II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 
 1. Dancing Spirits LLC, dba Horizon Liquor, 715 Horizon Dr., Retail Liquor Store 
 
  The application was found to be in order and approved. 
 

2. City of Grand Junction, dba Two Rivers Convention Center, 159 Main Street, Hotel and 
Restaurant 

 
 The application was found to be in order and approved. 

 
III. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES AND REGISTRATION OF NEW 

MANAGER WITH LATE FILING 
 

1. Carino’s Italian Kitchen Inc., dba Johnny Carino’s Country Italian, 2480 Highway 6 & 50, 
Hotel and Restaurant 

 
 Jason Rhines replaces Jared Ettleson as manager 
 
 Mr. Rhines was present.  Mr. Coebergh acknowledged the letter from Mr. Proff regarding 
 the late filing of the manager on behalf of Johnny Carino’s.  Mr. Shaver asked Mr. Rhines 
 if he would remain the  general manager in the foreseeable future.  Mr. Rhines stated the 
 General Manager usually is at one location for 12-18 months.  The application was 
 approved for renewal and the registration of a new manager. 
 

 
IV. REVIEW OF A LIQUOR LICENSE 
 
 1. Ray W. Quan (Estate of), dba Far East Restaurant, 1530 North Avenue, Hotel and 

Restaurant, Review Status of Estate 
 
  Mr. Thomas Quan was present and stated that the estate is still in probate.  He is hoping 

by August this will be cleared up but there are five family members to agree on 
everything.  Mr. Shaver asked if there was two licenses involved, one from the State in the 
name of Ray Quan and one in the name of the Estate of Ray Quan.  Ms. Peterson stated 
that from the Clerk’s Office there was only one license in the name of Ray Quan, not the 
estate.  Mr. Coebergh and Mr. Shaver agreed that until the renewal they won’t need an 
additional update from Thomas Quan, but that once this is settled, it will need to be taken 
care of with a Transfer of Ownership. 

 
V. APPLICATION FOR SPECIAL EVENTS PERMITS 
 



1. Application by Latin Anglo Alliance Foundation for a Malt and Vinous Special Events 
Permit for Cinco de Mayo Celebration on May 8, 2004 from 6:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. 
located on Main Street between 5th & 7th Streets, 6th Street between Colorado and Rood 

 
  Applicant:  Latin Anglo Alliance Foundation, PO Box 1734, Grand Junction, CO  81502 
  President:  Melvin Madril, 619 Pioneer Rd., Grand Junction CO  81504 
  Event Manager:  Mike Archuleta, 667 Cordial Ct., Grand Junction CO 81506 
 
  Mr. Madril was present.  Mr. Madril supplied evidence that no other location was available 
  for that amount of people.  Mr. Shaver had no questions, but recommended approval.  
  Ms. Peterson reminded Mr. Madril that a new Certificate of Insurance will need to be 
  provided before the event and their sales tax application filed.  Mr. Coebergh found the 
  application was in order and approved the Special Events Permit. 
 
VI. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 9:18 a.m. 
 
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – March 17, 2004 


